Minutes
AELE Board of Directors Annual Meeting
October 13, 2022
The annual meeting of the Board of Directors of the Americans for Effective Law Enforcement, Inc. (hereinafter “Board”) was held on Thursday, October 13, 2022, beginning at 9:00 a.m., CDT. The meeting was held via Zoom meeting. 
The following Directors were present and participated in the meeting: President Chet Epperson, Vice President/Secretary Al Youngs, Treasurer Jack Pecoraro, Executive Director John Peters, and Directors Dan Hales, Dennis Harrison, Emory Plitt, Wayne Schmidt, and Staff Vice President & Business Manager Helen Finkel. 
The agenda had been submitted to the Board by President Epperson. Additional agenda items were discussed during the meeting. President Epperson chaired the meeting.  
Executive Board Minutes. The minutes of this meeting will be posted on the AELE website. 
Treasurer Pecoraro was tasked to be Chair of the Nominating Committee by President Epperson. Director Hales and Director Harrison were also appointed as part of the Committee. Chair Pecoraro made a motion that all Directors be re-elected with the exception of Don Leach. The motion passed after being seconded by Director Emory Plitt. 
Executive Director Comments: 
· Executive Director Peters commented on the following topics:
· Peters stated comments from participants of the AELE Discipline Conference were excellent and everyone enjoyed the speakers that were part of the conference.
· Peters mentioned that he is now having all the speakers at the beginning of the conference introduce themselves so that people will feel comfortable to engage them in conversations.
· Peters mentioned that he is checking on additional AELE seminar locations besides Las Vegas, Nevada, such as Clearwater, Florida. 
· Peters commended Helen, Jason, and Curtis for all their excellent work in making the conferences a complete success.
· Peters mentioned that speaker Judge Gomez had utilized a download called Cahoot in his presentation and it was well received.
· Peters also commented that the on-demand format was extremely successful in allowing more participants to attend the AELE conferences.
· Peters said he is working with Sam Hall to develop a conference on How to Deal with the Media After Critical Incidents. Peters is also developing an Expert Witness Conference and a Public Safety Disability Specialist Conference.  More to follow.



Open Forum: 
· Director Pecoraro stated that Executive Director Peters was doing a great job and that the Board could not ask for more from him.
· Director Youngs mentioned that he and President Epperson had attended a SEAK Conference in Clearwater, Florida, and were extremely impressed by the hotel and facilities.
· Director Plitt asked the question: How did our vote on Don Leach affect his participation as an instructor? Director Plitt was told that Leach was scheduled to teach in the AELE January Corrections Seminar and that his status as an instructor remains unchanged.
Adjournment. A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at approximately 9:30 a.m., CDT. 

  /s/ Chet Epperson
Chet Epperson, President


  /s/ Al Youngs
Al Youngs, Secretary 
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